Minutes of Meeting
Abbeville County School District Board of Trustees

February 25, 2014
7:00 p.m.
400 Greenville Street

Abbeville, South Carolina

In accordance with the Code of Laws 1976, Section 30-4-80 (d) as amended, The Press and Banner, The Index Journal, The Anderson Independent, and The Greenville News were notified of the time and place and were given an agenda of the meeting.

Trustees Present:  Mr. David Brooks, Mr. Mark Burton, Dr. Allen Kolb, Mr. Stacy Mitchell, Mr. Joseph Reynolds, Mr. Tim Rhodes, Mr. Buster Taylor; Dr. Bill Crenshaw and Mr. James B. Tisdale, Jr were absent
Administrative Personnel Present: Dr. Sharon Wall, Ms. Julie Williams, Ms. Joyce Cunningham, Ms. Jean Smith, Ms. Betty Jo Hall, Mr. Matt Kimsey,  Ms. Wanda Thomasson, 
1. Call to Order 
Mr. Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Pledge of Allegiance
Mr. Rhodes led the pledge of allegiance.   
3. Approve Agenda – Mr. Tim Rhodes
Mr. Rhodes said the agenda had been sent out and needs to be approved. He said if no objections the agenda would be approved with unanimous consensus. 

4. Sign Claims

No claims were signed at this meeting.
5. Approve Minutes

Mr. Rhodes said that the minutes from the rescheduled January 28, 2014 meeting had been sent to each Board member in their packets and asked if there were any changes or additions.  He said hearing none the minutes would be approved as written.
6. Gold Star Highlights

Ms. Hall recognized students who were going into the education field attending the Board meeting. There were no Gold Star Highlights this month due to scheduling conflicts.
7. Administrative Section
A. Maintenance/Construction Update – Mr. Sam Jones

Dr. Wall told the Board that the maintenance report had been sent to them in their packets; she asked if there were any questions. Mr. Jones had been attending a conference and was not present at the meeting.
B. Financial Update – Ms. Roni Scott

Dr. Wall told the Board that they had received their financial report and asked if there were any questions. Ms. Scott was attending a retreat out of the country and was not present at the meeting. 

C. Ms. Betty Jo Hall
Ms. Hall gave the Board an Advanc-Ed update and reminded them of the Board meeting on Wednesday April 2nd at 12 noon to go over the findings of the team.   
Ms. Hall told Board members that we had final reading of Board Policy JLCD – Assisting Students with Medications.  Mr. Kolb made a motion to accept the administrations’ recommendation to approve final reading of this policy. This was properly seconded and carried unanimously.
D. Dr. Sharon Wall

Dr. Wall explained the snow day situation to the Board and told them we were still waiting to hear what the legislation and the Governor were planning to allow us to do about making up the snow days. March 21 will definitely be a snow make-up day.
8. Miscellaneous From the Board

Dr. Kolb said that if there are makeup days in the meat of the calendar we need to use those but to add days to the end of the calendar would be a waste of time.

Mr. Rhodes said that Dr. Henry Hunt had called him and asked that the Board submit days in April that the Board would like to look at resumes; Mr. Rhodes asked the Board to send dates to either Julie or him that would be suitable for them.

9. Adjourn

At 7:16 p.m. Mr. Brooks made a motion to adjourn the meeting, this was properly seconded and carried unanimously.
